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March 20, 2020 

Dear STH Community, 

We are writing to inform you about the potential exposure of our community to 
Coronavirus (COVID-19). It has been confirmed that a parent of an STH track & field 
student-athlete has tested positive for COVID-19. The family has communicated to us that 
they are under quarantine at this time, and that our student has started experiencing some 
symptoms. However, the doctor has advised that the family remain under quarantine and 
proceed under the assumption that he will test positive. The family will notify us of any new 
updates, and we will provide any additional details as they become available. 

During this time of uncertainty, I know that so many of you are concerned about your 
health, the well-being of those in your life, and our community, who are most vulnerable to 
the virus. Please know that our faculty and staff members are working tirelessly to ensure 
that our community can move forward in a positive way. I appreciate their efforts and your 
patience while we work together to strengthen our community while practicing our motto of 
goodness, discipline and knowledge. 

We will remain in constant communication with local health officials and state education 
agencies as we work to ensure the best maintenance of our school. If we want to get our 
children back to school, it is important as a community that we act — through social 
distancing and other preventive measures as requested by authorities — and do our part to 
limit its effects. 

If you or a member of your household has been exposed to COVID-19 or for any reason 
feel they should be tested, please do not hesitate to reach out to your healthcare provider. 
We ask that any positive results of any family member be conveyed to the Dean of 
Students office immediately. If any other decisions are made, we will plan to notify you as 
soon as possible. 

Thank you for all you do to help keep our community safe and healthy. 

Regards, 

Fr. James Murphy, CSB  Dr. Aaron Dominguez 
President, St. Thomas High School       Principal, St. Thomas High School 
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